Minutes of FIRC Directors’ and Annual Meeting

January 28, 2006, Catharpin, Virginia
Directors Present:  Jo Ann Brown, Tony Colicchio, Emily Hackett, Suzi McGraw, Pat Moore, Rich Moore, Sali Peterson
Directors Not Present:  none
Members Present:  Laura Colicchio
Quorum Achieved:  Seven directors were present.  The meeting opened at 1:45 pm and ended at 3:15 pm.

Minutes were approved from previous meeting on December 10, 2005.

Treasurer’s Report:  The balance in the club checking account was $858.82.  This included $191 in a scholarship fund and $667.82 in general funds.
Old Business:  Tony Colicchio sent a note to members to see if there was interest in ordering more FIRC t-shirts, sweat shirts, or ball caps. He reported interest and the order will go forward.  Rich will attempt to locate a high resolution copy of the FIRC logo to used on the shirts.
Marjorie Bedinger has been working on a club ride in Fair Hills Park in Maryland in September.  She will be sending letters to members with information on the ride.
New Business:  The board elected the following officers:  president – Rich Moore, vice president – Tony Colicchio, secretary – Sali Peterson, and treasurer – Suzi McGraw.

The board discussed events for 2006.  These include an expo at Dulles in March, gaited shows in April, June, and October with the Nokesville Horse Society, a clinic in May, and trail rides in April, May, and September.  The board is interested in supporting other events organized by members especially in areas where club events have not been held.
The FIRC has appointed representatives to a number of USIHC committees.  Representatives are: Breeding – Sali Peterson, Competition – Sverrir Bjartmarz, Education – Sandy Newkirk, Pleasure Riding – Jo Ann Brown, Regional Clubs – Rich Moore, Youth – Lynne Alfonsi.
Suzi McGraw will be mailing out renewal notices to current and former members of the club and will include the events calendar for 2006.  At the end of 2005, the club had 34 individual and family members for a total of 48 people.

The next meeting of the Board will be on April 28, 2006.  It will hosted by Emily Hackett.

